NDRPA Campground Subgroup submitted questions to the ND State Health Department and received the following response: 
1. Question: Does one person at a time apply to shower room facilities, too?  Many campgrounds have a shower specific facility or several showers with individual stalls in their campground bathrooms. Is the recommendation for multi stall shower facilities to only allow one person at a time?
Answer: Single occupancy signage is to be used. The concern is those shower facilities that have a common area with stalls off of it. The recommendation is single occupancy in facilities with that design. If you can get to the shower from an outside access or without passing through a common space, you are fine. 
2. Question: What about bathrooms that are changing areas at “beach bathrooms” or primitive camping sites? Are those changing areas still to be only one person at a time? 
Answer: Many of these locations do not have staff onsite. Again, use single occupancy signage. Increase frequency of staff stopping by during the day to clean and check on the facility. 
3. Question: Is “use at your own risk” signage enough to address the above questions and leave restroom buildings open for the public? Especially, at campgrounds that are self -serve?
Answer: You will not know unless positive cases get traced back to your facility. Do your due diligence and have signage and staff stopping by periodically.
